MINUTES OF THE
PUBLIC HEARING OF THE
PLANNING COMMISSION OF
GARDEN CITY, UTAH

The Garden City Planning Commission held a Public Hearing on Wednesday, June 6, 2012 at the Garden City Lakeview Building located at 69 N. Paradise Parkway, Building C.  Commission Chair Lance Bourne opened the Public Hearing at 5:00 p.m.

Planning Commission Members Present:

	Chuck Stocking
	Lance Bourne, Chair
	Jim Stone
	Nate Gracey

Excused:  Dallas Solum
	     Mike Schiess

Others Present:

	Sharlene Millard			Nate and Dennis Parry
	Anita Weston				Greg Bills
	Kathie Andersen			Dustin Hansen
	Danny White				Don Webb
	Brenda and Charles Crookston	Kathy Johnson
	Harold Stack				Cal Johnson
	Cheryl Harding			Brent Moon
	John Spuhler
Commission Chair Bourne introduced and welcomed Danny White as the new Garden City Administrator/Planner.  

PICKLEVILLE COMMONS
No Comment from the audience.

SNOWMEADOWS III, Nate & Dennis Parry
Nate Parry said he is proposing to add 17 lots north of Snowmeadows.  He needs to work with the HOA for access.  When the original developer developed this subdivision, there were 3 phases, but the last one got abandoned.  Mr. Parry just thought his subdivision could flow with it, but he would be willing to change the name.  He thinks it would help Garden City with more building permits and more people paying fees.  He thinks the smaller lots would keep it more affordable with what the market is.  He would like to help improve Snowmeadows’ roads.

A property owner within Snowmeadows, Brent Moon said he is opposed to that.  He said Mr. Stu Smith has died and his children may be very willing to sell some of their land for access, so he wouldn’t have to use the Snowmeadows road.
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Dennis Parry said he knows the HOA is struggling right now and thought this would bring in more people to help with those issues.  Nate Parry said he would also rather pay $50,000 towards Snowmeadows roads than put in a road to his individual subdivision for $50,000.

Mr. Moon said he doesn’t think going through a private subdivision and changing an approved lot to put in a road is a mistake.  He’s opposed to it.

Dustin Hansen said the HOA will be having their meeting soon and Mr. Parry will be proposing this there also.  The members of the HOA will be putting this to a vote.

Cal Johnson wanted to make sure the Planning Commission reads the letter he sent.  The letter talked about Snowmeadows being a registered name, having and entrance and exit and Snowmeadows being private property.

Nate Parry talked about a secondary access south of Snowmeadows, but according to the land owners, it’s not a second access.

Greg Bills said he doesn’t think anyone is opposed to development or growth, but we want it done right.  He talked about phase III originally being on the south of Snowmeadows which gave more accesses.  As it stands now, there is only one ingress/egress.  The original subdivision was put in around the 1970’s and the emergency requirements don’t meet the present requirements.  In order to make this even feasible, it’s a decision of the HOA’s and members in the subdivision.  There should be ways for everyone to work together.

Dustin Hansen agrees with Mr. Bills.  The HOA looks out for their members.  Nate Parry is also a member of the HOA and if this is something that Snowmeadows can agree on, that’s great.  Their HOA meeting will be within 2 months.

Commission Chair Bourne said they need to meet and work this out with the HOA before a decision can be made from the town.  We have an ordinance for subdivisions to tie together with their roads, etc.  It would be great if they can work it out.

Mayor Spuhler reminded them of an AEG meeting which would be helpful for them.

ADJOURNMENT
Commission Chair Bourne closed the meeting at 5:25 p.m.

APPROVED:						ATTEST:



_______________________________________     _______________________________________
Lance Bourne, Chair					Sharlene Millard, Assistant Clerk
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MINUTES OF THE
REGULAR MEETING OF THE
PLANNING COMMISSION OF
GARDEN CITY, UTAH

The Garden City Planning Commission held their regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, June 6, 2012 at the Garden City Lakeview Building located at 69 N. Paradise Parkway, Building C.  Commission Chair Lance Bourne opened the meeting at 5:30 p.m.

Planning Commission Members Present:

	Chuck Stocking
	Lance Bourne, Chair
	Jim Stone
	Nate Gracey

Excused:  Dallas Solum
	     Mike Schiess

Others Present:

	Sharlene Millard			Nate and Dennis Parry
	Anita Weston				Greg Bills
	Kathie Andersen			Dustin Hansen
	Danny White				Don Webb
	Brenda and Charles Crookston	Kathy Johnson
	Harold Stack				Cal Johnson
	Cheryl Harding			Brent Moon
	John Spuhler


MINUTES
Commission Member Stocking made the motion to approve the minutes of May 2, 2012.  Commission Member Stone seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.

CONFLICT OF INTEREST
Commission Member Stone stated that he has a conflict of interest with the Pickleville Commons.

ARCHITECTURAL STANDARDS FOR SUNRISE INN, Cheree Lutz
Mr. Nate Parry passed out a plan of the proposed Inn.  They’ve already encumbered the two lots and will be moving Ray Lutz’ old house.   They’re putting in a family reunion center.  It’s modeled after the Inn at the Lake.  There will be room for 100 people for conferences and will be a lot more economically designed as far as heating, and an indoor swimming pool with slide, which will help draw off-season people.  
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The siding will be smart siding, which is concrete board and timber with stone of 4’ around.

Commission Chair Bourne said they will need a minimum of 17 parking stalls; 1/10th needs to be for RV parking, which will count as two parking stalls.  They will need to use the Commercial Building Inspector.  They will need to use earth tone colors on the exterior.  Mr. Parry said once they’ve decided the colors, they will come back and present it to the Commission.  Mr. Parry asked about two slides coming out of the buildings – green and yellow.  The Commission felt that would be okay.  If they encroach onto the highway at all, they will need to work with UDOT.  If they put a monument sign on the highway side with flowers, it fits with what the town encourages.

Mr. Parry said they will have a big berm on the highway side.  He will bring drawings of that also.  Mayor Spuhler said if the town extended the lighting, it would really help the look.  That would also help with the grant Cindy Gooch is doing.

Mr. Parry said he’ll be doing Short Term Rentals and regular rentals.  There will be an onsite manager.

Mr. Parry will bring back plans to show dumpsters, propane tanks, landscaping, etc.

Danny White and Steve Hamblin will be watching and approving the lighting.

The Inn will be 14,600 sq. ft. for the building; this will include 19 bedrooms, 9 baths, an indoor swimming pool and outdoor hot tub.

Commission Member Gracey made the motion to approve the architectural standards as presented to us today for the Sunrise Inn, to be located approximately at 200 N. as presented today.  They’ll get the color scheme to us before they move forward.  Commission Member Stocking seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.

SNOWMEADOWS III Preliminary, Nate and Dennis Parry
Nate Parry said Dustin Hansen and Greg Bills are running the HOA.  Mr. Parry said they have done their homework with their attorneys and there have been other councils on this. Some within the subdivision claim there’s no second access, but he thinks there is.  They’ve looked at the legal description on the title work and it explains an access.  He talked about those who don’t feel the HOA is being run legally and won’t let him do what he wants, and others who think the HOA is running fine and will follow their decision.  He’s trying to work with them.  

He also talked about Shundahai being on the south side which was originally going to be Snowmeadows III.  But the name hasn’t been taken off the title work.   He talked about buying the property and he had an easement so it wouldn’t be landlocked.  

Commission Chair Bourne said he’ll need to work this out with Snowmeadows.  We can’t approve anything without egress/ingress.  The cul de sac needs to be 96’.
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They have a copy of the standards book so they know what needs to be done with the water and roads.

They will try to work it out with Snowmeadows and then come back.

PICKLEVILLE COMMONS, Don Webb
Mr. Webb asked again if the fence can be on the property line or on the setback.  The Commission said the property line.   He also wondered about the front setback, but feels he’ll be fine.

Mr. Webb asked about the total number of parking stalls for 14 – 1 bedroom units?  Commission Chair Bourne said one for the first 600 sq. ft and one additional parking for every 800 sq. ft. after that.  So they will need 1 one for each unit.  They presently have about 37 parking stalls, but they will remove a few to give the sanitation dept. room to get around.  He would prefer to have what is the minimum, (19) and have a park or something.  He won’t show asphalt on the plat for now.

Mr. Webb addressed the attorney’s concerns; He said the buildings are 12’ apart, where everything else needs to be 10’ apart.  He wasn’t sure what the attorney meant by the Hancock situation about minimum side yards and setbacks.   Commission Chair Bourne said we’ve been over that in the past years, he thinks the project is fine.

Mr. Webb would like to phase it by doing 3 or 4 at a time.  He would landscape the areas that are not built on yet and put sprinklers in to water the grass.  He’ll try to make it look nice.  There is 36’ for the road coming in.  Commission Chair Bourne said this project came in many years ago and it wasn’t in the ordinances as to what he wants to do, but feels it’s been tweaked enough that it should be fine.  The requirement of two ingress/egresses wasn’t able to be met, so we made it work by making a larger entrance.  We generally approve phases, but feels it would be okay to approve the whole project because it’s a smaller project.  Commission Chair Bourne said if there are any changes, Mr. Webb will have to come in again for approval.

He won’t be putting in a small garage for storage of the lawn mower, etc, for now, but felt it wasn’t cost effective.

Commission Member Stocking made the motion to approve the preliminary condo development of 14 single condo units on 2.5 acres of property at 2085 S. Bear Lake Blvd., based on what was presented to us tonight.  Commission Member Gracey seconded the motion.  All in favor and the motion carried.

MISCELLANEOUS
Mayor Spuhler said the Planning Commission approves conditional uses.  We have a sign ordinance that is pretty in depth, there are good things, but some things that need to be tweaked.  The Planning Commission might want to consider some type of standards for signs.  We’d like to have something with a theme throughout town.  

He would like to have quality signs throughout town.  We have a lot of Pepsi banners which is advertising two things. So, it’s actually an off-premise sign within a sign.  We don’t want the town to look desperate and trashy.  He said he came into town before we had a sign ordinance and there were so many signs it looked like our town was going bankrupt and was for sell.
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He would like the Planning Commission to review the sign ordinance, and come up with something that is fair and consistent for everyone.

Commission Chair Bourne said off-premise signs are permitted through a Conditional Use.  He would like the Planning Commission to think of ways signs can be consistently approved.  He also wants them to think of seasonal signs.

TRAINING

Brian Carver of Bear River Association of Governments was here and explained the role of the Planning Commission.  Their role is the advisory body to the elected officials.  Their job is to advise the Town Council of how to help your community be a safe, clean, great place to live. 

In some cases, some landowners will be restricted on the types of activities that can occur on their property, but it should not mean all types of activities are restricted.  The trick is finding the balance of property rights and their dreams and ambitions and the community needs and welfare.

The ultimate goal is how to keep the community safe from harm while not restricting people’s rights. 

As a Planning Commission, your actions have impact in the community for years to come, from preparing the general plan, zoning maps, transportation plan maps, revising subdivision ordinance.  As appointed officials, you to represent the needs of the community in general.  You do that by making recommendations and providing advisory council to the legislative body (Town Council and Mayor).  

As a Planning Commission, your job is to make decisions within the specifications of the ordinances.  Your decisions cannot be arbitrary.  You could be sued and you would lose.  Your job is also to interpret the rules.  If a project meets all the rules or ordinances, you have to approve it.  If you don’t like an ordinance, it’s your responsibility to bring it to the attention of the Town Council and change it.

The majority of the Planning Commissions time will be spent reviewing policy and ordinances and proposing changes where you feel they don’t meet the community’s needs appropriately.  You need to be well acquainted with the ordinances.  You also have to treat everyone in the community fairly.  Ordinances can’t be enforced for one and not for another.  

The Town Council doesn’t have to apply to your recommendation.  Don’t take it personally.  They have a responsibility to their constituents that you don’t.  Sometimes it seems they’re ignoring all the work and the commitment you’ve put into a project, it can be pretty hard to swallow.  But that’s not usually the case.

The Planning Commission is an administrative body.  You have to grant or deny projects based on the ordinances.  If you violate the ordinances, no matter how well-intentioned you are, you can go to court.  

You have to keep minutes and have an audio recording of the meeting.  
If you have any items up for approval, it has to be posted properly and put on an agenda.  Unless an item 
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is on the agenda for the meeting, you can’t make a decision about it.  You can talk about it, but no decisions should be made.
A meeting does not count if it’s a chance or social meeting, i.e. parking lot, etc.  It has to be the convening of a public body and advertised properly to the community.

The Planning Commissions primary role is to help a landowner accomplish his goals in a manner consistent with the community’s plans and goals and values.  We shouldn’t take joy in frustrating people, even if we don’t like them.  Tell them how to do their project, not just tell them no, they can’t do it.  You are an advisory board.  You’re not there to give everyone everything they want, but you’re also not there to stop growth, shut down developers and shut everyone out.  

ADJOURNMENT

Commission Member Stocking made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 p.m.  Commission Member Gracey seconded the motion.  All in favor and the meeting adjourned.




APPROVED:						ATTEST:



_______________________________________     ______________________________________
Lance Bourne, Chair					Sharlene Millard, Assistant Clerk
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